Summer School Committee

        Meeting Minutes February 14, 2012

           3:00 PM Horrabin Hall 1

Members Present:   Brian Powell, Denise Gravitt, Richard LaFlamm, Saisudha Mallur, Renee Polubinsky, Ellen Ehrgott, Kandice Hammer

Members Absent: Dean Halverson, GAC Representative

Guests: Academic Advisors: Caryn Morgan, Ellen Poulter, Chris Ramsey, Andrea Riebling, 


Donna Bradford, Julie Standard, Jennifer Grimm, and Jane Coplan

Comments from panel of Departmental Advisors invited to the Summer School Committee meeting

Math – No classes offered in the summer

Business and Technology: 


-Hard to keep students on campus; 


-Offers three face to face classes, but many offered on line; 


-Business Dept. core classes are offered in the summer at the initiation of the chair; 


 -Business core is offered in the summer and utilize a wait list;


-In a regular semester 33 core classes are required with 18 offered on line; 


-Large department with @ 1000 students with business as their major or minor

Law Enforcement:


-Students work in summers so they want on-line courses;


-Offer 300 and 400 level classes which roughly require 15 students; 


-Attempted 200 level courses, but Jr. Colleges offered those classes; 


-Many transfer students need the 60 s.h. on campus so they are looking for summer
              classes to get the 60 hours; 


-Summer classes are also used to improve GPA; 


-Very positive move that the summer schedule was available to students today so that
              when students sign up for courses for fall they can also sign up for summer courses

Communication:


-Asked by the Provost to add classes; 


-Faculty prefer face-to-face, but will offer on-line course only in the summer

English:


-Better response from students when courses are offered during the summer in their
              major; 


-Students prefer the online courses

General comments

Advisors need to work with Chair and Dean to know which classes to offer

Some classes on line can enroll as many as 60 students

25 is the limit in Communication

Open registration occurs the end of April, but many classes are already full

Many students enroll for a 1 credit class in the summer as a Freshman to lock in tuition rate

Difficulty keeping WIU students on campus because of the economic situation of families; 

Students need to “go home” to make money to return in the fall;  

There are not enough jobs to support the college students; 

Student aid does not cover summer

Some students come back in the summer due to probationary status, however, no support services are available on campus such as tutoring

25 students needed to add a new section

Advice

Offer more upper level classes on line so students can still take them from “home”

Finance internships separately.  They eat up departmental money for summer classes

Post summer offerings in the FALL.  Advisors are advising years in advance so they need to be

      aware of summer options that will be available.

Offer classes consistently so students can depend on them in their sequence

Continue to offer Gen Eds as needed, but often taken at Jr. Colleges

Make summer classes marketable, “sexy classes”

Offer summer classes that can cover many needs: Gen Eds, humanities, arts, etc

Offer summer classes that do not require many prerequisites

Offer summer classes that are not in a sequence

Take advantage of the interim (Maymester/Jterm) while you have the kids still here paying rent

Offer some 1 or 2 credit classes during the interim so that those senior missing 1 credit can
      complete program
Attempt “Experiential learning”, for the fine arts in particular 

Other:

Committee may want to consider seeking out the number of incoming freshmen who sign up for

      a summer class in order to lock in tuition rate

Advisors are willing to make students aware of the survey if we give them a heads-up about
     when it is ready to come out. This may improve response rate.

Next meeting: February 28, 2012, 3:00 PM; Location TBA

Respectfully submitted by Ellen Ehrgott

